
 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSAL 
 

(OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2019 
(AMENDMENT) (NO.8) ORDER 2025  

 
The Watford Borough Council, pursuant to arrangements made under Section 19 of the Local Government 
Act 2000 and the Local Authorities (Arrangements for Discharge of Functions) (England) Regulations 2000 
with the Hertfordshire County Council, and in exercise of powers conferred on that County under Sections 
32,33, 34 & 35 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 hereby gives Notice that from Friday 18th July 2025 
the following amendments of bays will take place within the Town Hall Car Park.  
 

 

1. The general effect of the order would be to amend the layout of the current location of bay 
75 – 88 inclusive to provide Electric Vehicle Parking Bays for 6 number Watford Borough 
Council’s Operational Electric Vehicles. 
 

2. To reconfigure spaces 98 to 101 for Reserved Parking Only  
 

 
3. To remove bays 51 and 51A and 113 to 116 to allow for improved traffic flow, for larger 

vehicles in the Car Park.  
 
  

 
Requests for copies of the draft order, plan and Statement of Reasons or general enquiries relating to this 
proposal can be made by calling 01923226400, or by email to parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk. 
Documents can be viewed at the Customer Service Centre, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EZ during advertised 
Town Hall opening hours or on the Council website.  
 
Representations of support or objections to the proposal together with the grounds on which they are made 
must be sent in writing to the undersigned at the Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to 
parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk.  
 
 
 
Justin Bloomfield 
Parking Lead Officer 
Town Hall,  
Watford, Herts WD17 3EX 
 
Friday 6th June 2025 
          


